Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO: RULE TITLE
62-312.080: Standards for Issuance or Denial of a Permit

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on March 17, 2008, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for a variance from Waterfront Development Services, Inc., seeking a variance under Section 120.542, Florida Statutes, from the requirement under subsection 62-312.080(7), Florida Administrative Code, which limits when a permit for dredging and filling in Class II waters approved for shellfish harvesting may be issued.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Andy Joslyn, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 160 Governmental Center, Pensacola, Florida 32502-5794, (850)595-8300, extension 1134. Written comments regarding the petition must be received by the Department at the above address no later than fourteen days from the date of publication of this notice.
